Use of Telephone

Purpose:
The intent of the following policy is to insure that telephone calls by youth to their families are facilitated and encouraged by staff.

Policy:
Each youth in shelter shall have access to the telephone a minimum of 15 minutes per week to call their home or anyone on the approved contact list.  When parents are unable to accept collect calls, youth shall be permitted to initiate a minimum of one telephone call to their home each week at the program expense.

Procedure and/or Process:
1. Upon intake, parents/guardians will be asked to provide names of individuals permitted to visit with the participant on the telephone and those not permitted.  These names will be documented in the participant’s file, on the Approved/Frequent Contact List.  In cases where there are no restrictions, it should be noted in the participant’s file.

2. Participants are encouraged to receive and make telephone calls to parents, DCF/PFSF counselors, Guardian Ad Litem, and/or significant people during the hours of 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.

3. Other telephone hours are scheduled for 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m., Monday through Friday and at staff discretion on weekends.

4. Participants are limited in the number of social calls they make and receive and the length of the call (10 minutes per call from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m., Monday through Friday and at staff discretion on weekends).

5. All calls are to be monitored by staff.  Participants are allowed to talk with parents, family members, and friends unless restrictions are imposed by the parents, guardian, or program staff.  Staff are to allow reasonable privacy for youth.

6. The time and length of calls may be altered by participant’s activities and other circumstances.

7. Participants are not to make or receive calls from former Interface participants.

8. Collect calls may only be accepted in emergency situations.  If a parent/guardian is unwilling or unable to accept collect telephone calls, staff shall make the call for the youth at IYP’s expense.  In addition, our 1-800 number is available for parents/guardians outside the calling area.  They should call 1-800-854-5377 in cases of emergency and we can relay a message to the necessary party as is appropriate to the circumstances.
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